City Of Wastington

June 16, 2021

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

RE: BUSINESS 50 WEST PROJECT — TRAFFIC SIGNAL

FROM: MAYOR DAVID RHOADS

We have been notified that beginning Wednesday, June 23™ the new traffic signal
on Business 50 West will become active. At this time, Meridian Street will remain
closed, both Northbound and Southbound. The signal will be setup so that Business
50 travelers will see a green light for the majority of the time but about 20 seconds
or so of the 2-minute cycle will be red. The intent is to get the public adapted to
stopping at this intersection before the Meridian St. cross traffic is introduced. This
set up will be temporary and will run for approximately 2 weeks, at which time

Meridian Street will be opened and the signal will be fully operational.
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